FOLLOWING BORIS JOHNSON’S ANNOUNCEMENT ON 28 MAY 2020,
WE CAN NOW CONFIRM THE FOLLOWING:
CHILDREN OF KEY WORKERS
PHASE 1
1 JUNE 2020

Since lockdown we have up to 30 children in school each day. As the economy and businesses begin the gradual return,
from 1 June we are expecting up to 95 children of key workers (Keyworker Bubbles).

Therefore, we need to put the final arrangements in place to enable schools to continue to comply with the guidance
outlined by the Government and the DfE during the last few days.

As pupils of key workers are the Government’s priority, we can only offer places to other year groups if we have
capacity to do so after 1 June 2020.

As bubbles are not allowed to mix, children of key workers will be in separate bubbles to children from other year
groups. ldentified year groups are only admitted if there is capacity to do so from 8 June 2020 with staggered starts and
pickups.

e All children of key workers have been allocated five days in school from 8:55 a.m. until 3:30 p.m. regardless of
your working pattern. All key worker children are expected to be dropped off at 8:55 a.m. and picked up at 3:30
p.m. This will minimise disruption to children leaving during sessions.

e Parents / Carers are not allowed inside the school building or gates at the beginning of the day.

e Key worker parents and children will use the main entrance gate ensuring social distancing is maintained.
Signage will be in place.

e Asaraised temperature is one of the symptoms of COVID19, all children and staff will have their temperature
taken before being admitted to the building. If a member of staff or child has a raised temperature they will not
be admitted into school.

e Parents will collect their children from specified exits. At the end of the day parents are asked to queue from
the main gate where a member of staff will direct you to your exit to collect your child. This pick up point will
not change.

e Each bubble will have a designated area with access to outdoors being strictly timetabled as bubbles are not
allowed to mix.

e School will provide a packed lunch free of charge for those families in receipt of FSM and UIFSM. All other
pupils will be charged £2.00 per day. Parents may choose to provide a healthy packed lunch for their child.
Lunch boxes are NOT allowed as all items need to be disposed of after lunch. PLEASE REMEMBER WE ARE A
NUT FREE SCHOOL

e Parents should provide drinks for their children as we cannot use the containers / beakers in school due to
hygiene and cross contamination. PLEASE REMEMBER WE DO NOT ALLOW FIZZY OR ENERGY DRINKS.

e If your child is not attending school, you must inform the school office as registers will be taken and we must
record levels of attendance for each child.

e Children cannot bring items from home into school e.g. balls, cuddly toys, backpacks or any school bags etc.

e  Children are not expected to wear their school uniform.

e Please provide your child with a sun hat and apply sun cream to your child before school.

***This is subject to change; we will refer to Government released guidance at all times***

We know this is an anxious time for you and your family but we want to assure you that we are doing our very
best to keep children, staff and families safe.

Thank you for your continued support, take good care and stay safe.



